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S.F. 1398 eliminates the written examination requirement for new Minnesota residents applying for 

a driver’s license if the applicant has a valid driver’s license issued by another state with 

comparable examination requirements.  The bill further waives both examination requirements for a 

driver’s license with a two-wheeled vehicle endorsement if the applicant has a valid driver’s license 

with a two-wheeled vehicle endorsement issued by a state or jurisdiction with comparable 

examination requirements.  


